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March 29, 2024  
  
  
TO THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE:   
  
I am vetoing Senate Bill 933 in its entirety.   
  
This bill would modify current law prohibiting transplant hospitals from taking certain actions 
affecting the organ transplantation and donation process solely based on an individual's disability 
to add an individual’s vaccination status as a prohibited basis for such actions.  The bill also adds 
vaccination status as a prohibited basis for the refusal of insurance coverage for any procedure 
associated with transplantation or evaluation for transplantation, and the bill prohibits 
discrimination against an individual in any matter relating to organ transplantation or donation on 
the basis of vaccination status.  
  
I am vetoing this bill in its entirety because I object to the Wisconsin State Legislature restricting 
how transplant hospitals and their medical professionals determine how to best serve their 
uniquely vulnerable patients.  Transplant hospital policies and procedures are carefully crafted to 
give patients the best chance at avoiding unnecessary illness or death during the transplantation 
and organ donation process.  This bill would increase the vulnerability of patients whose immune 
systems are suppressed via anti-rejection medication by allowing avoidable risks into the 
transplantation process, and the bill would impede the ability of trained and trusted medical 
professionals to determine how to best serve their patients.  
  
Medical professionals have an ethical obligation to care for the wellbeing of their patients.  The 
COVID-19 vaccine has proven itself to save lives, especially among the most vulnerable in our 
state, and has been widely mandated to protect those going through the difficult organ 
transplantation process.  
  
Respectfully submitted,  
  
  
  
  
Tony Evers   
Governor  
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